

## 2016-2017 Lunch Program



## **Capitol Campus**

- SCUSD lunches are provided at a cost to families and are not free unless pre-qualified.
- Families who feel they might qualify for free or reduced lunch should apply online at <a href="http://mealapp.scusd.edu/fma/">http://mealapp.scusd.edu/fma/</a>
- To set up a lunch account on-line, go to www.EZSchoolPay.com
- This will allow families to receive notices regarding lunch balances and monitor their lunch accounts.
- Paying on-line: Families will load money in the account. There is a service charge for each uploading transaction.
- One family account can be used for all siblings. Payments are equally divided among them.
- If paying by check, submit check with student's name in the memo and place in student's communication folder. Please make checks payable to <u>SCUSD.\*\*\*</u>
- Each lunch is \$2.00 (includes milk) and if the student qualifies for free or reduced lunch it is at no cost to family.
- Monthly menus will be posted on our website <u>www.cacmp.org</u>
- A lunch count will be taken during attendance time each morning.
- If a student raises his/her hand for lunch, he/she will be included in the total count. This
  means that the district will provide a lunch and deduct monies from his/her lunch
  account. If there are no monies, there will be a debt owed the district immediately.
   CMP Capitol staff will facilitate the debt collection process. CMP is not responsible for
  subsidizing school lunches.
- We strongly encourage you to discuss with your child whether or not he/she is having district lunch prior to coming to school.
- Lunch received by student but not intended by parent is a chargeable cost.
- If your child is tardy, please be sure to communicate his/her district lunch needs to the office staff upon arrival.

We look forward to another successful year with SCUSD's lunch program!